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STATE OF CALIFORNIA- NATURAL RESOURCES AGENCY 

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION 
1516 NINTH STREET 
SACRAMENTO, CA 95814-5512 
www.energy.ca.gov 

Mr. Richard Aschieris, Port Director 
Stockton Port District 
2201 West Washington Street, 
Stockton, CA 95203 

January 8, 2018 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 2089, Stockton, CA 95201 

RE: Renewables Portfolio Standard Compliance Period 1 (2011-2013); 

EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor 

Complaint against the Stockton Port District for Noncompliance with the RPS; 
Motion for Bifurcated Two Phase Proceeding Pursuant to Section 1203 (c). 

Dear Mr. Aschieris: 

This purpose of this letter is serve the Stockton Port District (Port) with an updated 
complaint of noncompliance with the Renewables Portfolio Standard (RPS) for the 
2011- 2013 compliance period and a related motion. 

In my letter of December 29, 2017, I informed you of the California Energy Commission 
staff determination regarding the Port's noncompliance with the RPS, and that as a 
result of this determination, a complaint of noncompliance and related motion were 
being filed against the Port. A copy of the complaint against the Port and the related 
motion were included with my December 29 letter. 

The complaint against the Port and related motion were also served upon Robert 
Weisenmiller and Kourtney Vaccaro, the Chair and Chief Counsel of the Energy 
Commission, respectively. In a letter dated January 8, 2018, Chair Weisenmiller 
rejected the complaint against the Port because the complaint was not properly signed, 
but allowed the complaint to be re-filed, without prejudice, with a proper signature. 

In accordance with the Chair's January 8 letter, please find enclosed an updated 
complaint against the Port for noncompliance with the RPS for the 2011- 2013 
compliance period. The updated complaint is dated January 8, 2018, and has been re­
signed with my signature to address the issue identified in the Chair's letter. Except for 
the date and my signature, the updated complaint is identical to the complaint that was 
served on December 29, 2017. 

The enclosed updated complaint and related motion are being served on the Port in 
accordance with the Energy Commission's regulations in California Code of 
Regulations, title 20, section 1233.1 (b). The Energy Commission will conduct a hearing 
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to adjudicate the complaints, unless the Port waives the hearing in accordance with 
section 1233.1, in which case the Energy Commission need not conduct a hearing. 

If you have questions, please contact Gabe Herrera, Office of Chief Counsel, at (916) 
654-3951 or Gabe.Herrera@energy.ca.gov. 

rew Bohan 
Executive Director 

Enclosures: Complaint Against Stockton Port District, dated January 8, 2018 
Motion for Bifurcated, Two-Phased Proceeding, dated January 8, 2018 
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